Ms Lucy Wells Assistant General Director Operations Corporation du 35e Mondial des Métiers 1259 Berri, Suite 530 Montréal Québec H2L 4C7 A/2/3

20 May 1999

Dear Lucy

Charles Turner and I did want to thank you and your team for the arrangements made for the successful meeting of the IVTO Technical Committee in Montreal recently and for the generous hospitality and entertainment we enjoyed.

On reflection there is one serious concern which we have about the arrangements for November, and I know this was shared by some of the technical delegates. This concern is about the intention to locate trades such as Cookery, Restaurant Service, Hairdressing, Beauty Care, Dressmaking and Floristry in such unattractive garage-like locations in the stadium, when we understand that level 200 is to be unused.

The service trades' are some of the most interesting to visitors and would be much better seen and enjoyed in a more attractive setting. The document supplied to us in Sao Paulo showed that 'Mezzanine 200A' would be used for certain competitions. Whilst we realise it is late to make a change, I am sure that it would be appreciated by both participants and spectators if you could meet our concerns in this respect.

With good wishes

Yours sincerely

Jim Hammer

cc Franz Schropp Daniel Sommer